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A Very Happy New Year to All Our Readers 
As we welcome 2016 we would like to thank the groups and organisations which make voluntary 
donations towards the running costs of the News.   Their generosity is much appreciated.   Also, the 
revenue from our Advertisers – including some new ones – is vital to the running of the News; please 
support them by using their services and products. 
 

Finally, we would like to thank all the volunteers who deliver the News month by month to every 
house in Sheriff Hutton, Lilling, Whenby and Farlington.   Without their dedication it would be much 
harder to know what is happening and what there is to enjoy and get involved with. 
 

 

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  

The Parish Council met on the 11th December 2015. Councillors present at the meeting were 
Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, Martin Dodd and Sally 
Downing. The Clerk was Louise Pink. 2 members of the public and Councillor Eric Hope were 
present for part of the meeting. 
 

Planning Applications for consideration 
15/01367/DNO   Mill Farm, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton 
Demolition of agricultural buildings for GW & M Singleton. No objection. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals 
15/01242/GPDE  20 Old Mill View, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of single storey rear extension extending 3.5m from the rear wall of the original 
dwellinghouse and having an eves height of 3m and a max height of 3.5m.  Refused. 
 

Fracking 
After a unanimous vote the Parish Council agreed that they do not wish to see fracking in Ryedale 
and as such passed a motion to declare the village of Sheriff Hutton ‘anti-fracking’. Many concerns 
were raised including the lack of a clear, formal process relating to any application of fracking, a lack 
of a detailed consideration of the potential environmental impacts on the countryside, the lack of 
safeguards to protect individuals who in the future may find it impossible to insure their properties or 
have the value of their properties reduced, the noise and disturbance to residents the work would 
create, the effect fracking would have on future generations, the fact it is not a renewable, green 
energy and the impact fracking would have on the area as a whole. The Clerk has issued the motion 
to Ryedale District Council and North Yorkshire County Council. 
 

Happy New Year 
The Parish Council would like to wish all residents a very Bright and Happy New Year. 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 8th January 2016 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.  
 

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 01904 674552. 1 Sirocco Court, Fossway, York. 
YO31 8FE. 

 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


Playgroup 
Our village Playgroup currently runs Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9.00am-
3.00pm with an optional after school club from 3.00-3.20pm.   We currently have 
spaces available for children aged 2 years and older.   Funding spaces are available for 2 
and 3 year olds depending on your circumstances.   Please contact 07717 799646 or 
shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com for more  
information or to book your free trial session. 

 
 
 
 

Message from the Jumblies 
The Jumblies would like to wish you all a very Happy New Year. 
WOW!  What a fantastic 2015 we had – New Record £20,003 
To bring you up to date the Jewellery stall at the PTFA Christmas Fair raised £74 for  
their funds and about 80 people attended our last event of 2015, a fantastic concert of 
Christmas music and Carols given by the Swinton and Excelsior Brass Band, with seasonal 
refreshments.  They really are a brilliant band and we are so pleased to help them with their 
fund raising and they in turn help with ours.   The total raised was £345, which has been 
donated to The Ryedale Carers Group.   Thank you to all who came along.  It was good to 
see our usual supporters and some new faces too, some of whom had travelled from West 
Yorkshire.  With additional money that has come in for Chernobyl Children, this brought our 
fund raising for the year to £20,003. 
 

A HUGE THANKYOU to everyone who supports us throughout the year with cash donations, 
jumble, raffle and tombola prizes, and cakes, as well as coming along to the events.  Thank 
you also to those lovely people who step in to help when we are short staffed.  It is good to 
know we can call on you.   
 

Just a reminder it is not only the causes that we are raising money for who benefit  from the 
Jumble Sales.  The Rainbow Centre in Scarborough benefit from usable items that are left at 
the end of the Sale, kindly transported by Howard and Joan  Maw, and Sheriff School PTFA , 
Play Group and Huby School benefit from the clothes and shoes left over, which they collect 
and sell on to Great Northern Air  Ambulance. 
 

So now on to a New Year and our first Jumble Sale of 2016 will be on Saturday 23rd January, 
in aid of the Parish Church.    Donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, books, toys 
etc, cakes and tombola and raffle prizes will be most gratefully received.   
 

Our format remains unchanged.  We will be at the Village Hall between 9.00 am and noon to 
receive jumble with the book room opening at 1pm and the main sale started at 2pm.   
 

Dates for other events during the year are as follows: 
Jumble Sales:  20th February, 19th March, 16th April, 14th May, 18th June, 3rd September,  15th 
October and 26th November. 
Our Coffee Mornings will be on 3rd July and 24th September. 
Full details will be published in the Village News monthly editions. 
 

The Jumblies are: Elaine Aconley, Joan and Sheila Armitage, Janet Atkinson, Sharon 
Bennett, Ruth Carter, Pat Cooper, Sue, Jess and Harriet Dodd, Jean Farnaby, Margaret 
Franks, Barbara Grinham, Andy Hunt, Bonnie and Mike Lawson, Elaine Rutherford, Linda 
Scaife, Eileen Watson, Lara and Lizzie Willan, not forgetting of course, Doreen Lynch and 
myself.   We all very much appreciate your support and long may it continue. 
  

Penny Bean 878392  

 
 
 

mailto:shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com


Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Welcome to 2016 and an interesting programme of speakers and events covering a wide range of 
topics.   Please note that our day for meetings is now on a Tuesday; this day seems to be more 
convenient for many people. Our first meeting is on Tuesday 26th January 7.30pm in the Village Hall, 
entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshment with Raffle. 
 

Our January meeting will be an introduction by John Hendry and titled 'A voice from old Sheriff 
Hutton' where John Hendry meets a lyrical lady in the archives.....all rather mysterious. This will be a 
taster for a full presentation in February. This year at our meetings we are looking for help with our 
many, many photographs, each month we will be displaying archive materials for identification this 
task is vital as we continue with our catalouging. If you have lived in the village for a while, have a 
good eye for faces and events then please come along and do some detective work for us, it will be 
very much appreciated.   With Margaret and Chris Thompson leaving the group we are looking for 
new members to join us, especially a Chairperson until April, if anyone is willing to help us either on 
the committee or helping in the archives please get in touch. Meg 878136 Beryl 878363. 

 
 
 
An Accolade for Josephine 
Josephine Johnson who is the secretary of the Tennis Club has received a highly commended award  
from the LTA (Yorkshire Association) for the “unsung heroes” category of local tennis clubs. 
 

Josephine has been a member of the Club for 43 years and at least 40 of them have been spent on 
the committee, but in her role as secretary she is the backbone of the Club. Her knowledge and 
expertise of the “Tennis World” is invaluable and the success of the Club is due in no small way to 
Josephine's enthusiasm, time, hard work and effort. 
 

Our village club may be small in comparison to the ones in towns and cities so the members are 
proud and absolutely delighted that Josephine's commitment to the Club has been recognised by the 
LTA. It is justly deserved. Well done and congratulations Josephine! 

 
 
 
Gardening Club 
Are you looking for inspiration for your garden? Does pruning often seem like a mystery to you? 
Would you like to meet like-minded people to share gardening ideas? 
 

Whether you are a complete novice or an expert gardener, the gardening club has so much to offer 
you.   Some of our members are hugely knowledgeable and are always happy to answer any 
questions you might have, however simple or complicated they might seem! 
 

Why not come along to the village hall, just once a month, to meet us and hear about all kinds of 
garden related topics, such as ponds, weeds, bees and growing vegetables, to name but a few of our 
recent and forthcoming talks.   In the summer we visit local gardens to see how it all works in 
practice, and we also  have a day trip which goes a bit further afield. 
 

For just £2 why not come along to our next members meeting on January 20th at 7.30pm and find out 
what we are all about. Full membership is only £15 each year and also entitles you to a 10% discount 
at local garden centres, including Castle Howard and Deans, which is well worth it!  
 

The first meeting of the year is on 20th January at 7.30pm, the village hall.  The speaker will be Terry 
Frazier on ‘Gardens through the Ages’.  A bit of history. 
 

For more information please contact Ros Harwood ros@jossied.plus.com 07817 497 319 
See you soon 
Ros 

 

mailto:ros@jossied.plus.com


Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group  
On Wednesday 9th December a fair number of us went to The George in Easingwold for our 
Christmas lunch.   Everyone said how much they had enjoyed the delicious food, and would like to go 
again next year. Ann Warrington so kindly made everyone a parcel containing chocolates to take 
home, many thanks for doing them.  
 

Our meeting next year is a talk by Brian Oxberry about Prostitution in Victorian England. Please note 
the meeting is in the afternoon due to the dark cold nights. 2pm in the village hall.  
 

PROSTITUTION IN VICTORIAN ENGLAND  
SHERIFF HUTTON VILLAGE HALL 13TH JANUARY 2016 2PM  BRIAN OXBERRY  
 
 
 
 

UCCC New Year Party 2016 
We're looking forward to our Annual New Year Party at 5pm on Saturday 9th January 2016, to 
which all residents over the age of 60 and their partners are invited. We'll give you a warm welcome, 
party tea with a hostess to serve you, and an evening's light entertainment! 
 

Invitations are delivered to all eligible residents during the week between Christmas and New Year's 
Eve. We do our best to knock on every door, but if we don't catch you in we'll leave an invitation. 
Each invitation has a contact phone number for you to confirm if you will be attending, so we can 
make sure we can cater adequately for everyone coming! By request, lifts are available to and from 
the party, and teas are also delivered out to anyone who is too poorly to attend on the day.  
 

If you have moved into the village recently, are 60+ and would like to attend, please contact Caroline 
Hunt (878242) with your name and address. If you haven't received an invitation by New Year's Eve, 
please also contact Caroline.  
 

The United Christian Churches Committee (UCCC) was formed in 1966 to provide an annual free 
tea-party for older residents in the village, funded by an annual Village Auction (which will take place 
on Saturday 23rd April 2016) 
.  

We will be celebrating our 50th Anniversary Tea in 2017! We actively recruit new helpers each 
year, and although we all know that 60 is laughably young nowadays, we still 'retire' our helpers at 
this age so that the committee and team are always involving new young people. 
 

We have now hopefully contacted all previous hostesses to see if they are available to help this year. 
If you would like to be a new helper, please contact Caroline. We also welcome offers of help 
delivering teas out, and driving guests to and from the party - please contact Andrew Hawkswell on 
878426. It's a really great village event - and we'd love you to be involved too! 
 

 
 
Youth Club 
Many thanks to Richard Gordon and Jess Pitman - our Youth Club Leaders  - for  being there each 
week and also for organising and supervising the Christmas Trip to Xscape.  
Special thanks to Morse Coaches for providing a coach, and to our fabulous driver who calmly and 
efficiently coped with threatened road closures and a cold rainy night to get us to our destination and 
home again safely.  
 

We'll be starting up again in January 2016 so if you're aged 11-18 and are free on Thursdays 
between 6.30 and 8pm we'd love to see you. Happy New Year! 

 
 
 
 



Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
The school had a wonderful Christmas time and would like to thank everyone who helped us to 
celebrate. 
The PTFA held a successful Christmas Fair at the beginning of December and raised over £1000! 
Thank you to everyone who came along we hope you enjoyed the event. 
 

Our spring term starts on Tuesday 5th January, our topic this term is ‘Around the World!’ We hope the 
children will participate in a variety of activities linked to journeys, travelling and finding out about 
different places around the world. 
 

We will again be taking part in the Young Voices concert in Sheffield. This fantastic event involves 
hundreds of children all singing together, the atmosphere is amazing and everyone always has a 
great time. 
 

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school 
website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org 

 
 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
 

Grand Prize Bingo 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall ~ Friday 15th January - 7.30pm 
 

£100 special jackpot! and lots of prizes 
 

Future dates - February 19th, March 18th, April 15th  
 

 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
A very happy New Year to all our members.  The club will face an exciting year in 2016 with the 
planned refurbishment of the courts starting in March.  The work will see the courts returned to their 
previous excellent All Weather surface.   The work will take almost all the club funds so we will be 
fundraising during 2016 and hope we can depend on your support.   Our major fund raiser will be a 
Jumble Sale, which the Jumblies have kindly agreed to run for us. This will be in October so please 
start collecting things now. 
 

The club’s main income is from subscriptions and we will be looking to attract new members with 
sessions for all standards.   Individual and group coaching can be arranged. 
 

Social Tennis.   The Saturday session for January will be on January 9th from 1.30pm.   The 
Wednesday session now starts at 10.45am after the coaching session. 
 
The courts are open all year and winter tennis is a great way to get fresh air exercise.   Further 
details of the Club from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com  
 
 

Friends of the Village Hall  
Christmas Coffee morning  
Many thanks to everyone who attended this cheerful annual seasonal event! We raised an excellent 
£385 for Village Hall funds. A very big thank you to everyone who helped in the kitchen, on the door 
and running the Raffle and Tombola and for all the kind donations of prizes, Bring and Buy and 
delicious home- made mince pies. 
 

The next Friends meeting will now be on Tuesday February 2nd 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
New Friends are always welcome.  

http://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org/
mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


St Helen and the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

 

SERVICES IN JANUARY 
 

Sheriff Hutton 3rd  9.30am Morning Prayers   

 10th  10am United Covenant Service at 
Methodist Church  

  

 17th  10.30am Benefice Service  6pm Benefice Reflective Service 

 24th  9.30am Holy Communion     

 31st  10am Ecumenical at Parish Church    

      

Farlington 10th  11.15am Holy Communion (BCP)   

 17th 10.30am Benefice Service  Sheriff Hutton 6pm Benefice Reflective Service 

 24th 11.15am Plough Sunday – followed by a 
Ploughman’s Lunch 

  

      

Marton 17th 10.30am Benefice Service Sheriff Hutton  6pm Benefice Reflective Service 

      

Stillington 3rd 9.30am Ecumenical Epiphany Morning 
Prayers 

6pm Benefice Epiphany Eucharist 
at Marton 

 10th 9.30am Holy Communion   

 17th 10.30am Benefice Service Sheriff Hutton  6pm Benefice  Service at Marton 

 24th 9.30am Covenant Service   

 31st 9.30am Ecumenical Covenant Service   

      

Sutton with 
Huby  

3rd 8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 10th 10.45am Holy Communion   

 17th 8am 
10.30am 

Holy Communion 
Benefice Service Sheriff Hutton  

6pm Benefice Reflective Service 

 24th 10.45am Holy Communion   

 31st 11am Huby Covenant Service   
 

 

EVENTS 
 

9th January United Churches Party in the Village Hall  

19th January Deanery Synod – 7pm at Shipton Methodist Chapel 

23rd January Jumble Sale – 2pm Village Hall  
 

 

 

 

 

   
 
Over 60’s Luncheon Club 

On Tuesdays in the Village Hall at 12.30pm a two course lunch followed by 
tea or coffee is served for anyone from Sheriff Hutton or Lilling who is a 
pensioner.   The cost is £5 per person. 
 

If you enjoy jolly company and good food why not come along.   Door to 
door transport can be arranged.   
 

 
We need to know numbers in advance so if you would like to join please phone ………….. 

 
Margaret Fisher 878314   Wendy Haste  878581 

 



The Methodist Church 
A HAPPY AND PEACEFUL NEW YEAR to all in our village and we pray you will really find that 
peace in your heart, in your family, in the village, in our country, and oh what a year it will be if we can 
find it in our world.   No chance you might say.   Well that’s what they might say about the birth of 
Jesus and his message of love for one another. It started with just him and now there are millions 
trying to follow him.   We can each make a difference wherever we are. How about each of us making 
that New Year resolution to try and follow the teaching of Jesus to love one another and together we 
could perhaps just change ourselves, our family, our village, our country and even the world. HAPPY 
NEW YEAR. 
 
Services in January 2016 
3rd  10.30am Mr Andy Skitt 
10th  10.00am UNITED COVENANT SERVICE – Revd. Elizabeth Cushion 
17th  10.30am Dr Stephen Leah 
24th  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan 
31st  10.00am United Service at Parish Church 

 
Additional Activities 
Mondays 7.30pm Guild in the Miss Ward Room (see programme, below) 
Wednesdays 9.30 – 11.00am The Chapel is open for private prayer and quiet meditation. 

(On Wednesday 6th there will be a short Communion service at 
9.45am) 

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward Room 
Thursday 2.30pm Film afternoon on 21st January in the Miss Ward Room 

 
Guild Nights in the Miss Ward Room at 7.30pm 
Monday 4th The Strensall Singers will entertain 
 11th Revd Dr Michael Chester will illustrate a holiday in Peru 
 18th Richard Haste will present an illustrated talk on Farlington Church 
 25th Rachel Benson will make a return visit to speak on her experiences as the High 

Sheriff of North Yorkshire 
We do give a warm invitation to anyone who would be interested in the Guild evenings.   Just come 
along at 7.30pm to the Miss Ward room. We try to end no later than 9pm after a cup of tea and a 
biscuit. 
 
Christmas Shoeboxes 
We have just been told that 8,104 shoeboxes left the Scarborough warehouse last Thursday, bound 
for Romania. There will no doubt be a lot of happy children in that country this Christmas, so thank 
you everyone who has made this possible. 
 
 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Badminton Club 
Badminton starts again on the 4th JANUARY.   We play most Monday evenings from 7.30pm to 
10.00pm in the Village Hall.   Come down and join us for a friendly game or two of Badminton, just 
bring your trainers as we usually have a couple of spare racquets if required.    
 

We will be pleased to see you there.   Contact 878681 

 
 

 
 
 
 



Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists 
For our December meeting, Dave Newman, our resident geologist returned with his latest talk, ‘A new 
look at crystals, gemstones and light’. Dave took us painstakingly through the different families of 
crystals, their chemical composition and the gemstones they become when cut. As someone who 
thought that garnets were red and diamonds were white, it was a revelation to discover that garnets 
can be green and diamonds can be pink, yellow or even brown. A revelation: and all to do with light 
and crystal formation, amazing stuff.  
 

Our next meeting with be on Wednesday 6th January at 7.30pm in the Village Hall when John 
Grimshaw, the Director of the Yorkshire Arboretum at Castle Howard, will be giving us a talk on trees.  
 

We hope you can join us. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or 
needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 
491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 

 
 
Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 7th January 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 

 
 
Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on   
Friday, January 8th and 22nd  
 
 
 

Village Ramble 
Our first ramble of the year will be on Thursday, Jan 28th when we will be enjoying a winter walk 
around Malton where it will not be too wet underfoot.   If you would like to join us, meet at the Village 
Hall car park at 9.30am.   The walk will be approximately 5 miles long and finishes with a pub lunch. 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club 
247 members took part in the December draw: £150 - 219, £100 - 41, £50 - 231, 10, 82 and 233, £70 
extra prize – 165. £25 winners were 137, 25, 241, 89 and 201. 

 
 
 
 
 

Plough Sunday at St Leonard’s Farlington 
 

Want to sing We Plough the Fields and Scatter in January ? 
 

Then join us to celebrate the start of the farming year at the 
Plough Sunday Service in St Leonard’s on Sunday 24th January at 11:15am. 

 

The service is followed by an excellent rustic lunch in the Village Hall which includes our renowned 
homemade soups, fresh bread, pork pie, fruit cake and cheese.   Adults £8.00, children free. 

 

A warm welcome is guaranteed for everyone. 
 

 
 



 

DISHY and The Beanstalk 
 

Script by Amy Hunt and Jasmine Frost 
 

An original production, written and acted by Sheriff Hutton young people aged 7 – 16.   Not only that 
but the stagehands are all young people, too (as well as one or two people of more mature years!) 
 

Tickets 
Tickets are selling very well for our production in February 

Book early so as not be disappointed if the night you wanted is sold out! 
Performance days are Thursday 4th & Friday 5th at 7pm 

Saturday 6th 5pm with after show celebration 
 

Ticket price Adults £5, 5 - 18s £3, Under 5's free but must have a ticket. 
Contact Meg 878 136 or Nic 878 309 for further details. 

 

Join us for an evening of Pantomime fun with DISHY ! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Year’s Resolutions? 
My new year’s resolution this year is not to make any resolutions!   Partly because it is difficult to 
come up with a list of things in my life that I have any hope of changing, and mainly because by the 
middle of January I have usually broken them and feel a failure! 
 
The New Year is an opportunity to think about where we are and what we would like to start or 
change in our life.   It is also an opportunity to reflect on our relationship with God. In January we 
have our Covenant Service as a church, where we remember how God has chosen us in love, and 
we rededicate ourselves to Him. 
 
But the idea of making a fresh start is very much part of our Christian tradition at any time of the year. 
Many of the New Testament stories are about that: people who spent a lifetime fishing left their nets 
and start fishing for people; a tax collector turns over a new leaf and gives half his possessions to the 
poor; an ardent persecutor of the young church went on a life-changing journey and became an 
apostle to the Gentiles.   God gives us all a new start, no matter what time of year it is, and is always 
waiting to set us of on the right road again. 
 
So rather than wish you a happy new year as such, let me simply remind you of the God forgives us 
no matter how many times we break our good resolutions, and encourage you to remain open to the 
possibilities of fresh starts – in our lives, in our church and in the world. 
 
Best Wishes 
Elizabeth Cushion 

 
 
 
 
 
 



MORSE COACHES 
&  

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com  
info@morse-coaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com  
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk  

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

Puddleducks 
 

Award Winning Children’s Nursery 

Open 7.30-6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel: 01347 878648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

 

 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Charlotte Williams 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
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http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 

Federation of Master Builders 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 
Builders and Contractors 

 
6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 01347 879 173 
 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

Paul Waddington 

Electrical Services 
 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 

All domestic electrical work 

carried out 
 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 

Tel : 07917 450676/01904 769738 

paul.waddington@talktalk.net 
 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & 
Repairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 
 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
mailto:diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.00am Playgroup School 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall 12.30pm Luncheon Club  Village Hall 

Wed 9.30am Personal Prayer Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 
 

Additional Activities in January 
Mon 4th  7.30pm Badminton restarts in the Village Hall 

  7.30pm Guild – Strensall Singers – in the Miss Ward Room 

Wed 6th  7.30pm Field Naturalists Trees with the Dir. Of the Yorkshire Aboretum, in the 
Village Hall 

Thurs 7th  09.30 – 11.30 Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Fri 8th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Sat  9th  5.00pm United Christian Churches New Year Party in the Village Hall 

Mon 11th  7.30pm Guild – A holiday in Peru – with Revd Dr Michael Chester in the Miss Ward 
Room 

Wed 13th  2.00pm Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group – Prostitution in Victorian England – in the 
Village Hall 

Fri 15th  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

Mon 18th  7.30pm Guild – Farlington Church with Richard Haste – in the Miss Ward Room 

Wed 20th  7.30pm Gardening Club – Gardens through the ages with Terry Frazier – in the 
Village Hall 

Thurs 21st  2.30pm Film Afternoon in the Miss Ward Room 

Fri 22nd  10.00 – 12.00 Super-Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Sat 23rd  2.00pm Jumblies Sale in aid of the Parish Church in the Village Hall 

Mon 25th  7.30pm Guild – Experiences of the High Sheriff of North Yorkshire with Rachel 
Benson – in the Miss Ward Room 

Tues 26th  7.30pm History Group – A Voice from old Sheriff Hutton with John Hendry in the 
Village Hall 

Thurs 28th  09.30am Ramble in the Malton area.   Meet at the Village Hall car park 
 

Dates to Note 2016 
Feb 2nd  7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall 

 4th,5th,6th  Dishy Panto in the Village Hall 

 15th  7.30pm St Helen’s Parochial Church Council meeting in the Miss Ward Room 

 20th  2pm Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall 

 22nd  7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall 

March 7th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 8th  7.30pm Parish Church – Annual Parish Meeting in the Miss Ward Room 

July 3rd   Jumblies Coffee Morning 

 11th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

Sept 24th   Jumblies Coffee Morning 

Nov. 7th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 
To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

Items for the February Village News should reach the Editors by no later than January 18th  

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk
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